

SGS ZO / 001967

Brussels,

14, 05, 2020

Dear Ms Nøhr Pedersen and Mr van der Ploeg,

Thank you for your open letter of 15 April outlining the specific challenges public transport is facing, as well as your commitment to a sustainable economic recovery. Your letter has been brought to the attention of Charles Michel, the President of the European Council.

The Heads of State and Government have been closely following the coronavirus outbreak to steer a coordinated response to mitigate its impact and ensure a robust economic recovery. The Roadmap for recovery which President Charles Michel and Ursula von der Leyen, President of the European Commission, presented jointly to EU leaders on 23 April 2020 acknowledges the central role that the green transition will play in the recovery and modernisation of the EU economy in the aftermath of the outbreak. Investing in the green transition including sustainable mobility will be important for the recovery effort.

I would like to thank you again for your valuable contribution.

Yours sincerely,

François ROUX
Head of Cabinet

Ms Dorthe Nøhr Pedersen
President
Mr Ruud van der Ploeg
Secretary General
European Metropolitan Transport Authorities - EMTA
41 rue de Châteaudun
F-75009 PARIS

Cc: Ms Suvi Rhitniemi, Ms Laura Shoaf, Ms Laura Delgado Hernández, Mr Laurent Probst, Mr Wolfgang Schroll, Mr Lluís Alegre i Valls